REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club Sept 18, 2011
Present:   Pamela Keim, Norma Barber, Don Drever, Rose Dunitz, Don Norman, Janice Anderson, Sandra Benson, Ilsa Krukoff   
Regrets:  Leslie Mortin, Joan Quinlan, Patty Kinney,
Pamela Keim called the meeting to order at 12:05 p.m.
1.0 Adoption of the Agenda 
       Motion by Jan Anderson, seconded by Sandra Benson, to adopt the agenda as presented
       Carried.
2.0 Adoption of the minutes 
       Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Don Norman, that the minutes of August 20, 2011 be
       adopted as presented.   Carried. 
3.0  Business Arising from the Minutes
3,1  Mentoring program – Discussion was about whether we had need for a specific game to serve as an opportunity for intermediate players to develop their skills further.  
-There was a general feeling that we should promote the games that exist already.  
-We could encourage more mentorships on Wednesdays.  
-We could facilitate identifying players who would want a mentor, as well as identifying possible mentors, thus encouraging mentoring partnerships that could play during already established games.  -- One idea was to host a coffee party, inviting some possible mentors to enjoy a social time as well as to discuss the possibilities of implementing a more formal mentorship program.  It was agreed to hold this coffee party on Oct 22 at 2:00 pm.  Rose Dunitz volunteered to look after food for the coffee party.  The Board was asked to submit any names of people who they thought might be helpful in this discussion process. 

-Don Norman reported that Friday night mini-lessons are being organized to help intermediate players build their skills
4.0 President’s Report
- Pamela Keim introduced a bell, which she will use if discussions get off-topic or too long-winded.
       - She stated her philosophy that the main reason for the existence of our Board is for the Club and 

       membership, and our job is to come up with what is best for the Club and membership

- She said that if there is anything to discuss with a member, and in particular if there could be some negative overtones, she will do so in person.  She does not believe in sending emails that could be construed as negative, as emails can be misinterpreted as to their tone and intent.  
5.0   Financial Report
        - Norma Barber said that she had been mistaken regarding interest (basically accumulated

        interest vs the investment itself, differentiating paid out interest from accrued interest.)  Thus she had 

        initially listed this information incorrectly in her previous report.  She is to meet with Eli Fluter to 

        sort out the bookwork.  Because she felt she needed to take responsibility for this error, she has put

        $2000 of her own money in and intends to put $2000 more in to cover the shortfall for the time being.
        There was also discussion about how it was difficult to know precisely what was in the bank at any

        given time, as the amount in the account does not necessarily reflect what is going to be in the 

        account (that is, what has been dropped off at the bank, but has not yet been counted and added to

        our account as a deposit).  It was also pointed out that apparently our cleaner is paid upfront, prior to 

        the work being done, and Norma had not realized this.  Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Rose 

        Dunitz, that the financial report to approved as presented   Carried
        - NOTE:  Pamela Keim will have the cheque book while Norma is away.
6.0 Old Business
6.1 Correspondence
· Letter to Lance Connell – Pamela Keim presented for the record
· Letter to landlord – In response to Pamela’s letter to the landlord, the landlord has brought in a roofer who has added flashing to help alleviate the leaking roof.  She has received assurance that the damaged tiles will be replaced, and then it can be determined if the leak is fixed.  If the leak is not fixed, the new tiles will again be water stained once there is rainy weather.   
            6.2  Task list
                   Pamela Keim asked about the following two tasks:
1. General trophies for AGM trophy night – Jan Anderson reiterated that this is a part of what 

       she has volunteered to look after.

2. Life master pictures – Sandra Benson volunteered to look after these.  Don Norman will send out an email regarding the procedure.   That is, that new life masters who want their picture displayed must provide their own 8 by 10 picture (vertical format), and that we will provide a frame.

           6.3  Memberships – Pamela Keim has a list of those not paid up, and several have paid.  However, 
                   there was still an  issue with how we should view out-of-town players, and at what point a 
                   player should be asked to pay the extra dollar when not a member.  It was noted this was 
                   applied very unevenly, and could not be applied retroactively when it became obvious that 
                   someone was playing more frequently than would qualify them as a guest.  There was a 
                   question as to what benefit there was to membership if non-members played for the same rate.  
                   Jan Anderson pointed out that you must be a member to qualify for Club Championships and 
                   other awards. Ilsa Krukoff suggested that we consider Don Norman’s suggestion (see 7.1 
                   below) so that expectations were clearer and  applied more evenly.  However, she also 
                   suggested that with an obvious lack of consensus, this should be a topic for the membership to 
                   decide upon, so she suggested that it be TABLED until the AGM.  The Board agreed.  
       -  Don Norman will ensure that a notice is posted at the Club, and email is sent to the  

       members, reminding them that they must have a paid-up membership prior to being eligible 

       to win any Club championship or other award.
6.4 Smiley cards
       Jan Anderson reported her findings.  She said that Smiley cards would be costly
       (approximately $200 for printing, and then add laminating and cutting, which could add up
       to approximately $400).  She questioned whether they would be that useful, given the cost, and 

       her research regarding their lack of use when they are available.  It was decided not to pursue.

          6.5  Youth 4 Bridge
                  Norma Barber reported that Bob Loewen is still interested.  He will look into certification 

                  when he is down south for the winter.
                  It was mentioned that Rosemary Makelki and Gail Charles have been certified (in Kelowna)

           6.6  G-mail Account

                   Don Norman reported that this has been set up.  He has imported all contacts from Jason 

                   Larrivee already (211 names).  He has also sorted them in a variety of ways to target groups 

                   for specific e-mailings. 

          6.7  Replacement of Blinds

                  Rose Dunitz reported that this will be looked after once Leslie Mortin returns (out of town 

                  until Sept 25).  Motion by Jan Anderson, seconded by Don Drever, to officially thank Rose 

                  and Leslie for their donation of blinds for the Club.  Carried.

          6.8  Advertising lessons 
                 Ilsa Krukoff reported that she spoke to Gaylene Spence about getting posters and flyers out

                 to advertise the lessons.  Jan Anderson indicated that she looked after this advertising this year. 

                 She said that next year the teacher should be reminded that this is their responsibility.
          6.9  Regional 50/50 draw

                 Rose Dunitz said that she and Leslie Mortin are looking after everything that is needed:  getting 

                 volunteers, buying tickets, bringing ice cream pails, and giving instructions and reminders to 

                 the sellers.

          6.10  Insurance / Workers Compensation

                  - Pamela Keim reported that besides the insurers we deal with, she has spoken to others as well 

                  - The purpose of having workers compensation is to guard against being sued if a worker
                  should get hurt (cleaners, directors).  

                  - Pam also felt that Board members should be covered by liability insurance that would protect 

                  them from personal liability in the event of errors or omissions
                  - Cost of WC to cover directors would be approximately $100 per year

                  - Cost of insurance would vary according to the coverage – between $570 and $1365 / year

                  - Insurance would not cover hired people

                  - If worker is paying their own, we would need a clearance certificate.

                  - At present our tenant’s legal liability insurance is for $100 000 on the premises.  For a 4000 

                  sq ft premises, we are probably underinsured.

                  - It was felt that we needed more information, and would benefit from a meeting with our 

                  insurer, so that we could ask questions and get further explanation.  Pamela will arrange.
          6.11 Cleaners

                   Further to our August discussion, it was felt that we needed to develop a contract with the 

                   Cleaner.  The purpose of this contract would be to indicate the specific duties, and also to 

                   indicate that WC and insurance were being looked after.  We recognized that with added 

                   expenses for the Cleaner, there would be the need to increase what we are paying for her 

                   services.  It was also felt that it was important to rectify the practice of paying for her work in 

                   advance, so it was decided that as of December 1st we would begin to pay at the end of the

                   month rather than at the beginning.  Pamela Keim will draft a letter to the Cleaner, and send 

                   out for Board approval 
         6.12 Standbys

                 Tabled

         6.13  Talking to the City about space for the Club

                  Pamela Keim presented a list of things to discuss, to present to the city as items that would be 

                  important to our Club in any new facility.  The following were identified as important 

                  considerations

                  -  Size:  Should be similar to what we have now

                  -  Lighting:  Good overhead lighting is essential.  Windows are a plus. 

                  -  Parking:  Must be free, and associated with the facility (space for 40-50)

                  - Bathrooms:  Men – minimum 2 urinals, 2 stalls;   Women – minimum 3 stalls.  Both need
                  to be wheelchair accessible (or another wheelchair accessible bathroom would be  needed)
7.0 New Business
       7.1   Punch passes and game fees – emailed suggestions from Don Norman
               Don Norman suggested the idea of offering a “punch pass”.  The advantages would include 

               receiving money up-front (possibly helping with our cash-flow) and people not having to deal 

               with change all of the time.
               Some problems were pointed out including:

· Directors needing to take their fee up-front from cash.  If too many people were using

passes, this could pose a problem

· More book-work created for directors, who would have to balance how much is from punch cards and how much cash is taken in at each game

· More work for treasurer

· Secure cards:  guarding against being duplicated

· Partner may have paid prior to your arrival, not knowing that you planned to use the card

               Based upon the perceived problems that could arise, it was decided not to proceed with this idea.

               Don’s second suggestion was to clarify fee structure by making the card fees $7.00 for everyone, 

               but giving paid up members a $1.00 discount as a benefit of membership, as is in fact our policy. 

               Currently we charge members $6.00 and non-members $7.00 putting the onus on the director to 
               determine who pays what. As a result everyone pays $6.00. He felt that instead of putting the 
               onus on directors to check a list, we should put the onus on the member to inform the director 

               that he holds a current membership and therefore qualifies for the discount (put a sign on the 

               director’s desk to this effect).  The advantages he pointed out were:

· Would likely increase revenue as guests would pay $7.00 or buy a membership if 

       they will play more than 10 games a year.

· More positive approach as shows advantage of holding membership card.

· Encourages paid up membership in a timelier manner once players realize they will pay $7.00 if they haven’t renewed their membership.

    Because there was no clear consensus on this matter, it was TABLED as per 6.3 above.
        7.2  Signage around the Club – tidy up program
     Don Norman has cleaned up the sticky material left from tape on the door.  He has attached a 

     suction cup holder to display signage on the door.  It was also suggested that we remove the 

     unnecessary signage in the women’s bathroom.
7.3 This year’s phonebook
Pamela Keim pointed out that there was a printer’s mistake regarding the dates in the book.  They will give us a credit to compensate for this.
8,0   Committee Reports
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations
             Nothing else
8.2 Club Operations
- Don Drever reported that he and Dave Sabier installed the central vacuum cleaner and replaced a sink in the men’s washroom.  They still need to install the thermostat.  
- It was pointed out that the men’s washroom wall needs cleaning (probably dirty from construction dust).  Don Drever will check into this.

8.3 Game Management 
Norma Barber gave Pamela Keim  a list of directors, separated into present directors and others who have directed in the past.  It was noted that some of them may not have any idea how to run the computer program, they may have health issues, etc.  There are still 10 active directors.
9.0  Club Management  

        - Jan Anderson reminded the Board that next Saturday and Sunday the Club is being used for a 

        Scrabble Tournament.
        - Jan reported that the 2-sided convention cards can be printed right here in town, thus saving us 

        money.  We may be able to get other things printed here as well, as we go along (instead of 

        Edmonton)
        - The Leader Post bill for advertising has been received, a cheque has been sent, and Jan has made 

        application to the ACBL to receive a portion of this back.

10   Tournament Chair
        October Party Night – posters are up already.  An email will go out after the Regional, and another 

        one right before the date.
        Don Norman supplied a stand-up sign holder, which was well-received.

         Motion by Jan Anderson, seconded by Pamela Keim, that we purchase 3 stand-up sign holder and 3 

         wall sign holders for the Club.  Carried
11.  Date for the next regular meeting:  Sunday October 23, 2011 at 12:00.
Meeting adjourned 
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